
 COUNCIL MEETING

DECEMBER 5, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:00 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.

*After the moment-of-silence President Cooley asked for more prayers for the Stimmel family after Dave's passing.

**To honor Dave's participation in our Council, we have removed his chair from the council table.  We will replace the chair when we appoint someone new. 


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on November 21, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $224,391.87 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley validated / signed off 
on the November 2107 month end statements.

VISITORS:
None this time.
PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers made comments on the following.  1.Tribbett Electric has finished the big ball diamond lights.   2.The 4 new posts and swings have arrived.  *Tony took one swing back to have it engraved... In Memory of Dave Stimmel.   3.Red's Tree Service finished removing the tree by the Maple Shelter.  *Tony is getting more quotes on another tree that has fallen down.   4.President Cooley believes that Park President Neumann is still interested in going forwarded with a splash pad project.  Rosemary mentioned again to Tony about getting the dugouts repaired next spring.   5.Member Hickman stated that maybe next spring the trees by the left field foul line could be trimmed.   6.Our Township Trustee Colleen Horner gave Tony some small tree bark protectors.      

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… Tony stated that Zac has completed a few more sump pump inspections.  Zac needs to get a list of addresses for letters to be sent so appointments can be made for inspections. 

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… nothing much new to report.  1.Rosemary stated that there may be an abandoned couch north of 5th Street on Spruce Street.  2.The Trosper property sale is progressing.   

3.Rosemary also commented about the continuing mess around the CSX railroad property.   Marshal Young said he would try and get a hold of CSX.    

SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated that there is no new information on this. 
APC REP. REPLACEMENT DISCUSSION... According to members of the APC, our position on their board is supposed to be a Town Council member.   We will continue with this after we appoint a new member. 

DOWNTOWN BUILDING FRONTS & CONDITIONS... Member Selagy stated what the building inspector said....”the county officials will not let the building inspector help our town.”  Monticello also has asked and that answer was no.   Stacy went on to add that maybe they could give us advise behind the scenes.   Roger and Member Hickman will try to hold a special meeting at the Civic Center after the first of the year with the property owners involved.

1.

2.
TOWN COUNCIL REPLACEMENT... per IC#3-13-9-4...since we are INDEPENDENTS, we will hopefully appoint someone to Dave's position at our January 16th meeting.  Ads for this position have been posted. 

2017 YEAR END SPECIAL MEETING... will be Wednesday, December 27, 2017 at 2:00 pm.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The workers have been doing more cold patch on the streets.  2.Equipment is being winterized.   3.We received our first load of street salt.   4.More brush and leaves are being picked up.   5.There is a new meter needed for inside of the water plant.   6.Town & Country Paving will hopefully make some small corrections to the paving project next spring.   7.More hydrant painting has been accomplished.   8.Our workers fixed a water leak on Lincoln Street last week.   9.Tony is working with Buffalo about the equipment that is for sale.     

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Shop-With-A-Cop program is this Sunday.   2.In service police training will continue at the end of this month.   3.The crossing guard lights on Highway 16 & 421 need worked on again by INDOT.

Clerk Tim Brown...  1.Clerk Brown will attend the WW Grant ceremony at the State House tomorrow.   2.Tony reported that the Wayne alley chuck hole problem has been fixed.   3.The Hoover property annex project is now finished.   4.Fire Chief Brad Hahn will be filling the vacant EMT daily position here soon until someone else can be appointed.   5.All police time sheets must be turned in by December 15.   6.Two issues were brought up for Council Members to think about next year.  Do we continue replacing sidewalks and cutting down trees or do we not???  7.Council member were given their second and final paycheck of the year.

Member Quasebarth... thought it might be a good idea to put our Council position opening on our website in... Spanish.   We all agreed.    Next Kirk wants Tony to work on the drainage problem next spring on his parents property by Vanguard Trailer on Highway 16.

Member Selagy... also would like to have a pot hole filled behind Dorothy Street in the alley.  Superintendent Rodgers said he would work on that problem.

Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.

**Our next Regular Meeting will be on Tuesday, December 19, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
***After that meeting we will have an EXECUTIVE MEETING concerning the appointment of our 

new Council Member.
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